Approved Minutes-Lachat Town Farm Commission
Feb. 6, 2024
 Meeting held via zoom
Attending: Katherine McConnaughey (Chair), Ellen McCormick, Carol Baldwin, Nicholas Bell, Erica Reiner (Guests:  Anita Dinwoodie, Exec. DIr., Friends of Lachat; Aidan Baker, Junior Advisory Board Member)
Meeting commenced at 7:36 pm.
Motion made by Ellen, 2nd by Erica, to approve the January 10, 2024 minutes. Motion passed unanimously. 
Chairwoman’s Report: We discussed what to do with the left over metal roofing from the demolished machine shop. Ideas that we will further explore are: Use for a tool cover in the community garden; Use to cover firewood; Use in the bee yard. In the meantime, the pile will be moved to behind the greenhouse.    
Commission member Nicole Copans has resigned from the Commission.
Wish List: with Nicole’s departure, a new Wish List manager will be needed.  
Committee Reports: 
Offutt Center:  Carol reported that work to move the freezer into the scullery is planned; it involves changing the door swing, getting more cabinets, and moving the freezer.  This will allow for a more user-friendly recycling/compost/trash area in the kitchen.  We are also setting up service contracts for the various building systems. Carol reports the basement is now dry with Verdi’s replacement of the sump pump with a stronger one. Electrical changes deemed necessary have been delayed but the sense was to wait for the previous contractor to do the work.  
Grounds:  Ellen is getting bids for organic spraying of the Hemlock which is diseased. She also asked when the holiday greenery would be removed.
Barnyard:  Clover seems to have recovered from a minor health issue.  Kat mentioned the need for a shelving unit in the feed closet; Carol said there is one available in the farmhouse.  Other items discussed was a need for more volunteers to defray costs, the success of the “Goat Grazing” program (participants take an educational walk with the goats). Appreciation was expressed for the heat lights for the goats and bunnies that were donated via the Wish List.
Bee Yard:  Erica mentioned that she is working with Alissa to integrate bee education into the children’s programs.  She gave an update on the Adopt-A-Hive program.  Ideas were suggested for future programming:  A Mead Making/Tasting program; Honey Tasting; Forage & Feast; Hop Growing/Beer Making; Mushroom Harvesting.
Fundraising:  Carol said that she is still receiving donations as a response to Friends of Lachat’s end-of-year appeal that was mailed out in December.  Ellen mentioned that she thinks it would better to go out in November.
Equipment: The brush hog needs to be repaired. Aidan will take the cement bags.
Programming: Anita went over the large events planned for this year (see attached list). These are defined as events that have 100 or more attendees at one time. We are limited to 30 per year by the Settlement Agreement.

Meeting adjourned at 8:53 pm.  Carol made the motion; Ellen seconded; Unanimous. Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 5, 2024 at 7:30pm.
Minutes humbly submitted by Carol Baldwin.  
Minutes approved 3/5/2024
